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IN THIS UPDATE:  

   From the Desk of Terry Bates 

NEW YORK FARM BUREAU 
OFFERS SCHOLARSHIPS TO 

STUDENTS WHO PLAN AN AG-
RELATED FUTURE 

   From North East, PA 

   Grape Cultural Practices 

   Business Management 
 

Go to http://lergp.cce.cornell.edu/EventsCalendar.htm for a detailed 
calendar of events including maps via Google calendar! Scroll to the 
bottom of the page for Google calendar and click on the event.  Please 
remember to RSVP for those events that require one!  UPCOMING EVENTS 
are also listed toward the bottom of this Electronic Update.  
 
Please remember to let us know if you have changed or are in the process 
of changing your email address so we can keep the Electronic Crop Update 
coming to your inbox!   
Please email Edith at:  emb35@cornell.edu. 

 

 

FROM THE DESK OF...  Dr. Terry Bates 

 

Yield Monitoring in Grapes 

 

Click on the picture or this link 

(http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dtUXdFVFI4w&feature=plcp) to see a 

short video on what CLEREL is doing this harvest season to map yield 

variation in vineyards. 

 

If you'd like to see this in action, please stop by the Fredonia Lab, 412 E. Main Street, Fredonia, N. Y., 

TOMORROW, FRIDAY September 28, 2012 between 8:00 am and approximately 11:00 am.  You are 

welcome to come watch, ask questions and talk about this new technology with us.  

http://lergp.cce.cornell.edu/EventsCalendar.htm
mailto:emb35@cornell.edu
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dtUXdFVFI4w&feature=plcp
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dtUXdFVFI4w&feature=plcp
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dtUXdFVFI4w&feature=plcp
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Do you know a High School Senior interested in a career in agriculture?  If yes, please read the information below 

and follow the links.  Good luck!  There is also a link on our LERGP Home Page for your convenience:  

http://lergp.cce.cornell.edu/ 

 

NEW YORK FARM BUREAU OFFERS SCHOLARSHIPS TO STUDENTS WHO PLAN AN AG-

RELATED FUTURE  

 

Albany, N.Y. – New York Farm Bureau is encouraging high school seniors who have been involved with agriculture 

and plan on continuing studies in this field to apply for the New York Farm Bureau Agricultural Youth Scholarship 

sponsored by the New York Farm Bureau Promotion and Education Committee. Scholarship awards are $1,500 for 

first place $1,200 for second and $1,000 for third place. The first place winner will be invited to present their essay 

at a NYFB Spring event.  

 

Students applying must have a family Farm Bureau membership or a Student Farm Bureau membership (a 

membership application may be included with scholarship enclosures). Students are required to submit a brief 

essay answering the question, “If you had the power to change something in your community or on your farm, 

what would you change and why?”  

 

At the District level, a personal interview and essay presentation may be scheduled at the discretion of the District 

Representative. The county winner will be the applicant scoring the highest for each county. The District winner 

will be overall highest county winner. District winners will be notified on or before the District judging deadline of 

January 18th 2013. The District winners will have an opportunity to make minor changes (i.e. grammar, spelling, 

additional awards etc.) to their applications prior to the February 1st final deadline, at which time all applications 

must be into New York Farm Bureau for the state judging. The State competition is based solely upon the 

application and attachments.  

 

County Farm Bureaus are urged to utilize the talents of these young people for county events such as Earth Day 

and Ag Day Celebrations, special events, county Annual Meetings and Rural Urban Dinners. These young people are 

the future of Agriculture in NYS and a voice of hope and passion in this ever-changing environment we call home. 

Help empower them to spread the message.  

 

The application submission deadline is November 18, 2012. To nominate someone for the scholarship or to 

request an application, call 1-800-342-4143 or visit http:/www.nyfb.org and then scroll down to “Farm Essentials” 

for scholarship information and the application. 

 

http://cce.cornell.edu/Ag/AgTeams/2013%20Scholarship%20Brochure.pdf 

http://cce.cornell.edu/Ag/AgTeams/2012%20Scholarship%20Applications%20due.pdf 

http://cce.cornell.edu/Ag/AgTeams/2013%20Scholarship%20Application%20Fillin.pdf 

http://lergp.cce.cornell.edu/
http://lergp.cce.cornell.edu/
http://www.nyfb.org/
http://cce.cornell.edu/Ag/AgTeams/2013%20Scholarship%20Brochure.pdf
http://cce.cornell.edu/Ag/AgTeams/2012%20Scholarship%20Applications%20due.pdf
http://cce.cornell.edu/Ag/AgTeams/2013%20Scholarship%20Application%20Fillin.pdf
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FROM NORTH EAST, PA.:  Bryan Hed 

 

Weather:   Growing degree day accumulations have definitely slowed (temperatures dipped below 50 F 

on September 16; the first time since mid June) and currently we have accumulated 2786 growing degree 

days (gdds) from March 1 through September 19. We have recorded 2.55 inches of rain during September 

at our location. The short term Skybit forecast for North East PA (Thursday through Saturday) calls for 

dry, sunny conditions today (Sep 20) with highs around 70 F, followed by rain tomorrow afternoon and 

into Saturday as temperatures drop into the lower 60s. The longer term Accuweather forecast calls for 

rain tomorrow (Sep 21) and over the weekend, followed by drier, sunnier conditions through the middle 

of next week.  High temperatures next week will be hovering right around average to slightly below 

average. 

 

Our Niagara and most of our wine varieties have been harvested and our Concord is being harvested as I 

write. Concord harvest will probably wrap up next week. The Chambourcin, Vidal, Cabernet Franc, 

Riesling, and Chardonnay are all that remain. Rots in Riesling and Chardonnay have been minimal so far 

where measures like cluster zone leaf removal were applied around bloom or shortly after fruit set, and 

all varieties seem to be holding up very well. Keep scouting for downy mildew on wine varieties to ensure 

your vines go into winter with well ripened canes and plenty of storage for maximum cold hardiness. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

GRAPE CULTURAL PRACTICES:  Jodi Creasap-Gee, Ph.D.  

 

The Concord harvest at CLEREL is complete, save for a couple of rows, while the crew will be picked the 

larger-than-estimated crop in Fredonia at the end of this week. Many of the processors are starting to 

think about winding down operations, although there have been many reports of larger-than-anticipated 

crops in vineyards closer to the escarpment in Chautauqua County. Like the Finger Lakes, the Lake Erie 

Region processors are bringing in Catawba and should be finishing up with soon. 

 

Niagara County is finished with the Concord harvest, which turned out to be worse than everyone thought, 

especially with the added concern of drought-stressed vines and whether they will survive the winter. So 

now only wine grapes remain to be picked in the Lake Erie and Niagara County areas. Growers and 

processors, however, are trying to get fruit in as quickly as possible as the berries are starting to break 

down from Botrytis and other rots with the recent rains across the region.  

 

Overall, we are about a month ahead of schedule, which, provided the weather cooperates, should provide 

enough time for vines to recover from harvest and bulk up on carbohydrates prior to the dormant winter 

season. 

http://www.nysipm.cornell.edu/factsheets/grapes/diseases/downy_mildew.pdf
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Figure 1. Final berry curve for Concord for the 2012 growing season. 

 

Concord Berry Weights and Diameters and Brix for ~109 Days after Bloom (DAB) 2010-2012 (Collected 

September 19, 2012) 

 

 Berry weight (g) Berry diameter (mm) Brix 

2010 (harvested) (harvested) (harvested) 

2011 (110 DAB) 3.03 16.01 17.8 

2012 (109 DAB) 3.38 16.74 18.7 
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BUSINESS MANAGEMENT:  Kevin Martin  
 

Insurance Costs 

 

Please join CCE of Chautauqua County as well as LERGP at the Cassadaga American Legion on October 18th 

2012.  Take this opportunity to learn more about insurance.  Whether it is life, health or disability 

insurance, it all has its use in risk management.   

 

Looking at grower schedule F thirty years ago reveals some very similar patterns.  The percentage spent 

on many categories has not changed very dramatically.  Fuel, fertilizer and pesticide costs have all risen 

faster than inflation.  However, to a certain extent, the grower has managed those costs.  Growers have 

reduced both fuel and fertilizer use to help compensate for the change in price.  Insurance however is 

another story.   

 

It is very challenging to manage insurance as a cost.  As a cost it is a labor-intensive service.  Further, the 

potential for loss is far greater.  The losses are greater and more frequent.  Equipment is more valuable 

and health care is more expensive.  For the large majority of growers, health care is a non-issue.  The only 

affordable option has been to obtain health insurance through a working spouse.  Exceptions exist, of 

course, but the average grower is not able to provide health insurance for his family much less his 

employees. 

 

Controlling insurance costs requires three strategies.  First, all of the different types of insurance should 

be right sized for the operation.  If you search far and wide you might be able to track down a ten million 

dollar umbrella policy.  Do you need a ten million dollar umbrella policy?  Perhaps, I can think of one or 

two growers that might.   

 

Second, shop around.  I reiterate this because it is what I’ve been told.  On a personal level, I’ve never seen 

any benefit to shopping around.  Other have seen great changes in price.  With some products it is likely 

that different insurers measure risk differently.  Others, thereby resulting in a substantially lower 

premium, may ignore a red flag to some.  In my experience, if you don’t have any red flags, the prices are 

very similar.  Customer service, convenience, and billing policies have controlled my decision-making.  

Hopefully, you have better luck. 

 

The third element is tax policy.  The gross cost of insurance is not the total cost.  If you do not have 

insurance, think of yourself as self-insured.   To some extent, this applies to your employees as well.  

Compare your labor costs to Starbucks.  Starbucks, for example, has a plethora of benefits.  They include 

retirement, health insurance and life insurance.  Managerial staff may have decent working condition, 

knowledge of the product, and skill in managing employees.  Their compensation can be less than ten 

dollars per hour.  Working conditions and a lack of benefits push grower labor cost higher than Starbucks.  

In the past, health care was far too expensive of a benefit to justify the $2-$3 per hour in labor savings.  

Now, perhaps it is not.  Tax credits and deductions have always played a role in insurance decisions.  That 

role will continue to increase. 

Adapting Canopy Sensing Systems into Juice Grape Production webpage:  
http://lergp.cce.cornell.edu/Canopy%20sensing/Canopy%20sensing.htm 

http://lergp.cce.cornell.edu/Canopy%20sensing/Canopy%20sensing.htm
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Go to http://lergp.cce.cornell.edu/EventsCalendar.htm for a detailed calendar of events including maps 

via Google calendar. Scroll to the bottom of the page for Google calendar and click on the event.  Please 

remember to RSVP for those events that require one!  

 

FARM INSURANCE OPEN HOUSE AND SEMINAR 

 (flyer:  http://lergp.cce.cornell.edu/1012_Farm%20Flier%20Insurance%20Open%20House.pdf) 

DATE:  Wednesday, October 17, 2012  

TIME:  11:00 AM—3:00 PM  

LOCATION:  Cassadaga American Legion, 228 Maple Ave., Cassadaga, NY 

COST:  Pay at the door: $5 per person for CCE enrolled producers; $10 for non-enrolled 

 

Visit with local agencies about insurance options for your farm business, including health, life, and liability 

insurance products and learn about how insurance can protect and provide for your farm and family. 

Please RSVP by October 12th with number of people from your farm to Ginny Carlberg at (716) 664-9502 

x 202 or vec22@cornell.edu 

PLEASE NOTE:  Next Electronic Crop Update will be Thursday, October 4, 2012 

 

Lake Erie Regional Grape Program Crop Update is an e-mail newsletter produced by the Lake Erie Regional Grape 

Program and sent out by subscription only.  For subscription information, please call us at 716.792.2800 ext 201, 

or look for subscription forms at http://lergp.cce.cornell.edu/Join_Lergp.htm. 

For any questions or comments on the format of this update please contact Tim Weigle at: thw4@cornell.edu. 

Lake Erie Regional Grape Program Team Members: 
 
Andy Muza, Extension Educator, Erie County, PA Cooperative Extension, 814.825.0900 
Tim Weigle, Grape IPM Extension Associate, NYSIPM, 716.792.2800 ext. 203 
Jodi Creasap Gee, Viticulture Extension Associate, CCE, 716. 792.2800 ext. 204 
Kevin Martin, Business Management Educator, 716. 792.2800 ext. 205 
 

 
 
Subscribe to Appellation Cornell Newsletter:  
http://grapesandwine.cals.cornell.edu/cals/grapesandwine/appellation-cornell/index.cfm 
 
2011 Appellation Cornell Newsletter Index:  
http://grapesandwine.cals.cornell.edu/cals/grapesandwine/appellation-cornell/2011-index.cfm 
 
Veraison to Harvest newsletters:  http://grapesandwine.cals.cornell.edu/cals/grapesandwine/veraison-to-
harvest/index.cfm 
 
NY Grape & Wine Classifieds – New Address! - http://flgclassifieds.cce.cornell.edu/ 

http://lergp.cce.cornell.edu/EventsCalendar.htm
http://lergp.cce.cornell.edu/1012_Farm%20Flier%20Insurance%20Open%20House.pdf
mailto:vec22@cornell.edu
http://lergp.cce.cornell.edu/Join_Lergp.htm
mailto:thw4@cornell.edu
mailto:ajm4@psu.edu
mailto:thw4@cornell.edu
mailto:jec53@cornell.edu
mailto:kmm52@psu.edu
http://grapesandwine.cals.cornell.edu/cals/grapesandwine/appellation-cornell/index.cfm
http://grapesandwine.cals.cornell.edu/cals/grapesandwine/appellation-cornell/2011-index.cfm
http://grapesandwine.cals.cornell.edu/cals/grapesandwine/appellation-cornell/2011-index.cfm
http://grapesandwine.cals.cornell.edu/cals/grapesandwine/veraison-to-harvest/index.cfm
http://grapesandwine.cals.cornell.edu/cals/grapesandwine/veraison-to-harvest/index.cfm
http://grapesandwine.cals.cornell.edu/cals/grapesandwine/veraison-to-harvest/index.cfm
http://flgclassifieds.cce.cornell.edu/
http://flgclassifieds.cce.cornell.edu/
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This publication may contain pesticide recommendations. Changes in pesticide regulations occur 

constantly, and human errors are still possible.  Some materials mentioned may not be registered in all 

states, may no longer be available, and some uses may no longer be legal. Questions concerning the legality 

and/or registration status for pesticide use should be directed to the appropriate extension agent or state 

regulatory agency.  Read the label before applying any pesticide.  Cornell and Penn State Cooperative 

Extensions, and their employees, assume no liability for the effectiveness or results of any chemicals for 

pesticide usage.  No endorsements of products are made or implied. 

 

Cornell University Cooperative Extension provides equal program and employment opportunities.   

Contact the Lake Erie Regional Grape Program if you have any special needs such as  

visual, hearing or mobility impairments.   

CCE does not endorse or recommend any specific product or service. 

 

THE LAKE ERIE REGIONAL GRAPE PROGRAM at CLEREL 

6592 West Main Road 

Portland, NY 14769 

716-792-2800 

 
 


